

E-8

## Memo

To: Mayor Rich Dionisio and Members of the Town Board

From: Galina Chernykh

CC: Jacqueline Greer

**Date:** 1/18/2023

Re: Request for retroactive hourly salary rates adjustment

Dear Mayor Dionisio and the Members of the Town Board:

The Town Board approval is requested to retroactively (1/1/2023) adjust the hourly salary rate of the Library's part-time employees:

Mrs. Yuliya Pisareva from \$16.50 per hour to \$19.80 per hour Mr. Jeff Buschel from \$20 per hour to \$24.00 per hour.

The hourly salary rate increase was approved by the Library Board of Trustees at the January 9<sup>th</sup> board meeting. The amount is within the FY23 Budget, adopted by the Town Board.

Galina Chernykh, Library Director